LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
24 January 2017

PRESENT:  Councillors Yarrow (in the Chair), Bray, Collins, Goulden, Moore and Sweeting.

Ward Councillors:  Councillor Bayram 
Clerk:  Alan Bravey

Apologies were received from Councillor Newton.

The Parish Council met at Victory Hall, Laxton.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
A member of public informed the Parish Council of a recent incident where her dog was attacked by another, whose owner was walking four dogs not on leads, and in the opinion of the member of public, not in control of the animals.  The attacked dog was badly hurt, but the member of the public decided not to press chargers as the other owner had agreed to pay for all vet bills and undertook to always walk his dogs with another person in future.  Since the incident the owner had again been seen walking all four dogs by himself without a lead.  The Parish Council encouraged the member of the public to report the matter to the Police and agreed to contact the Police and East Riding of Yorkshire Council for advice.    

1/17
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on 22 November 2016 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
2/17
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations of interest.
3/17
NO COLD CALLING ZONE PRESENTATION - Mr Nightingale, East Riding of Yorkshire Council, attended the meeting to explain the benefits and process for creating no-cold calling zones within the Parish.  Cold calling is when an uninvited trades person call at your home to try and sell a product or a service.  Although some of the trades people were legitimate, the concern was that some were not and could prey on the elderly and vulnerable.  It was illegal for a cold caller not to leave when asked to do so in a cold calling zone.  This gave residents the confidence to ask a cold caller to leave.  Multiple zones could be set up within a Parish, but the Parish Council was required to collect a signature from each household who would form part of the zone. 

Resolved - That the Parish Council would review the no cold calling zone documentation to be supplied by Mr Nightingale.
4/17
CLERK UPDATE– The Council’s branch of Yorkshire Bank in Goole was due to close.  Yorkshire Water had indicated that it would continue to review the requirement for upgrading the infrastructure in Laxton.  The Saltmarshe level crossing would be closed between 10pm to 6am on the 8th April, 10 April, 11 April, 12th April, 13th April and the 24 July.  The normal diversions would be in place.  HWRCC had updated the village survey, which could now be distributed to residents.  Rev. Thornalley had responded to comments regarding the graveyard maintenance.  ERYC reported they would install roadside grips and a swale in the verge at the ponding near railway station.
5/17
WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE - Councillor Bayram provided an update on the pumping station.  
Resolved - That Clerk would seek clarification on status of the pumping station from the Drainage Board.  
6/17
CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. Environment Agency - Feedback on drain odour.

ii. EA - Humber Newsletter

iii. ERYC - Thanks for displaying dog fouling signs

iv. ERYC - Neighbourhood Planning Winter Newsletter 

v. ERYC -To cut roadside grips and a swale in the verge to help dissipate water by the level crossing.

vi. ERYC -Invitation to nominate to Chairman’s awards 

vii. ERYC -Response to ERYC CCG on Urgent Care Services

viii. Humberside Police - Introduction of new Police Sergeant and Newsletter

ix. ERNLLCA - Advising no changes are planned to extension of referendum principles to Parish Council precept.

x. ERNLLCA - December Newsletter

xi. Laxton Village Hall Introduction of new booking clerk.

xii. BT - Agreed to the Parish Council request to repaint the phone box in 2017.

(b) that the Clerk would obtain a quote for clearing the drain near to Church Close in the new financial year.
9/17 
PLANNING MATTERS – Resolved – that the Council had no objections to planning application 16/04210/VAR, Variation of Condition 8 (15/03017/VAR) (Erection of stables and store and use of land for keeping of horses following approval of 12/01762/PLF) (approved plans), Old Vicarage Chapel Lane Laxton East Riding Of Yorkshire DN14 7TT, although questioned whether the building would still be fit for purpose as a stable.
10/17 
DOG FOULING - Councillor Goulden advised that she had displayed the dog fouling signs, as requested by East Riding of Yorkshire Council.  Three Councillors reported that they had received further reports of dog fouling.  A report had been made to ERYC Streetscene who had cleared up some of the mess.  Resolved - (a) that the reports of fouling should be passed to the East Riding of Yorkshire Council and that (b) the Clerk would enquire about training for ERYC’s dog fouling enforcement scheme.   

11/17
QUICKLINE DEMONSTRATION - It was noted that more than 20 people have attended the Quickline demonstration in the Bricklayers Arms. 
12/17
FLY TIPPING AND LITTER - Councillor Sweeting reported collecting multiple bags of rubbish between Cotness Corner and the grave yard.  There were also multiple drinks cans littered on Jubilee Avenue.  Carpet remnants had been left on Trandy Lane near to the bridal path.  The Parish Council agreed it was difficult to stop cars discarding their rubbish and that litter bins in the area were unlikely to help. 


Resolved - (i) that the Clerk would report the fly tipping on Trandy Lane to East Riding of Yorkshire Council.
13/17
TIDAL SURGE FLOOD WARNINGS - The Parish Council discussed the flood warnings received on the 13th January.  Most Councillors had received the warnings directly, but there was some concern that the Environment Agency website was difficult to use.


Resolved - that an article would be included in the next newsletter explaining the meaning of the flood warnings, encouraging residents to sign up to Flood Warnings Direct.
14/17
WELCOME TO LAXTON NEWSLETTER - Resolved - That the Welcome to Laxton Newsletter would be adopted and that Councillor Sweeting would distribute to all known new residents in the village.
15/17
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER - Resolved - That the next community newsletter would contain articles on advice from the Police / Dog Wardens on safely walking dogs, dog fouling, no cold calling zones and advice on flood warnings.
16/17
PUBLIC RIGHTS OF WAY MAPS - Resolved - That the Clerk should obtain copies of the local public rights of way maps to display in the pub and village hall.
17/17
HIGHWAYS, DYKES and DRAINS ​- Resolved - (i) That the damage to the road on Front Street, the pot holes past the church yard and the damage road sign in Saltmarshe should be reported to East Riding of Yorkshire Council (ii) that Drainage Board should be advised that the dyke at Chapel Lane need cleaning.
18/17
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved - That cheques should be signed to pay the following accounts:
	i. Clerk - Salary - January - 86.85

	ii. Clerk - PAYE - January- 57.60

	iii. ERYC- Street Lighting SLA - 299.66

	iv. SLCC Subscription - 38.50


188/16
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA – Resolved – That it be noted that the next meeting would take place on the 28 February 2017.
SIGNED:







DATE:
75                                       

